
 

 
PLEASE CONSIDER OUR BULLETIN ADVERTISERS’ SERVICES FOR YOUR NEEDS 

 

Holy Rosary & St. Bernard-St. Hedwig Parishes  
Cash/Gun Calendar Raffle - 2024  

 
Cost: $25 per ticket -- 2 for $45 -- 5 for $100 
Make checks payable to Holy Rosary Parish 

 
 $325 Cash OR a Gun Prize 

Awarded twice a week for 10 weeks 
 

Winners will be notified by phone. Winning tickets 
are re-entered for all drawings. Drawings start  
July 2, 2023. Tickets are available from:  
    Rich Kodl at 715-669-3913 or  
    Brian Bredlau at 715-797-4782 or 
    St. Bernard-St. Hedwig Rectory 715-669-5526  
       Leave a message. After Mass at the scrip table. 

Dare to Follow Mater Redemptoris in La Crosse:  
    This year, we will host a 3 day discernment event in 
La Crosse from July 9th to July 11th. This event is for 
young men in grades 6-10 who may be considering the 
call to the priesthood. We hope to have many young 
men from across the diocese attend. If you know of any 
young men in your parish who may have considered or 
should consider discerning the vocation of the priest-
hood, please personally invite them to join us for these 
days. May God bless you! See poster above. 

Coffee & Donuts this Weekend! Please join family 
& friends after the 4:00pm Mass on Saturday, June 
22, or after the 10:00am Mass on Sunday, June 23, for 
fellowship & refreshments. Sponsored by the SBSH 
Parish. 

Help Catholic Charities love our Neighbors in Need. 
Catholic Charities reaches out to our neighbors in 
need in so many ways, from providing shelter to the 
homeless in our midst, to giving hope and support  
to moms before and after birth, to working with 
married couples looking to adopt, to assisting the 
poor and people with disabilities. 
Find out more, and how you can 
help, at www.cclse.org, or by scan-
ning the QR code.   

 

 12th Sunday in Ordinary Time - June 23, 2024 

St. Bernard-St . Hedwig  
     Parish Secretary: Mary Rathbun 
     Bulletin Production: Vacancy 

Bookkeeper:  Kathy Schmitz 
Office Hours:  Monday & Friday  9:00am to 11:00am 
                              Tuesday & Thursday  9:00am to 4:00pm                                
Rectory Phone:  715-669-5526 
Rectory Address: 109 N Church St.,  PO Box 329, Thorp,  54771 
 EMAILS:  Rectory - busmgr.stbernhed@gmail.com 
                     Bulletin - bulletin.thorp@gmail.com (Due by 5pm Tues.)
Director of  Religious Education:  Patrick Conley   651-323-3292 
                                                     pat.conley@thorpcatholicschool.org 
Music Coordinator:  Vacancy 
Choir Director: Sue Hedler   715-559-1154 
Polish Choir Director: Mary Ann Weninger  715-669-1112 
PCCW: Sue Klapatauskas 715-773-0102 
Quonset/Church Hall Booking:   Connie Gulcynski    (Leave a  
        message)   715-669-5158  Home     715-773-2052 Cell    
Quonset Hall Maintenance: Doug Gulcynski 
TCS Principal:  Kendra Conley   kendra.conley@thorpcatholicschool.org     
School Phone:  715-669-5530      Kendra Conley  651-323-3294 
School Address: 411 East School St.  PO Box 329, Thorp, 54771 
TCS Adm.  Asst.:  Amanda Marek  office@thorpcatholicschool.org 
Maintenance:  Jeff Mohr 715-669-5530 
Parish Council: Dan Hull  715-669-3805 
Pray Network:  715-669-5861 

Holy Rosary   
     Bookkeeper & Secretary:  Melissa Micke   630-301-0908 (Cell) 
     Office Hours:  Wednesday   12:00pm to 5:00pm  
     Office Phone:  715-229-0606                 
    EMAIL:  holyrosaryowen@gmail.com 
    Rectory Address: 415 W 3rd Street, PO Box 309, Owen 54460 
    Director of  Religious Education:   Karen Simington  608-764-0420 
    PCCW: Patty Orth   715-937-5849 
   Weekend Petitions:  Sr. Margaret Trzebiatowski   715-229-2423  
St. Mary of Czestochowa 
    Contact Person: Julia Ciolkosz  715-669-6215 
    Treasurer: Elaine Venet  715-669-7178 

St Bernard - St Hedwig Parish 
111 North Church Street    P.O. Box 329 
Thorp WI 54771 

Holy Rosary  
415 West 3rd Street   P.O. Box 309  
Owen WI 54460  

MASSES:   
Weekends: Saturday Vigil: 4:00pm St. Bernard-St. Hedwig       
Sunday: 8:00am Holy Rosary  
 10:00am St Bernard-St Hedwig 
Weekdays: Tuesday & Thursday: 8:30am Holy Rosary 
                   Wednesday & Friday: 8:15am TCS 

NOTE: Online bulletins available stbernardsthedwig.org 
                 and myParish  app 

Pastor: Father Stanislaus Michael Antony 
608-881-9265  Email: stanymichael@gmail.com 

PASTOR’S OFFICE HOURS 
Owen Rectory:  Tuesday & Thursday: 9:00AM–12:00PM                          
Thorp Catholic School:     Wednesday: 9:00AM–12:00PM 
Thorp Rectory:                   Friday: 9:00AM–12:00PM 
For Baptism, Marriage, Anointing and Funeral preparation,  
    Confessions and Counseling, you may approach the Pastor  
    during these office hours. For any emergency and other  
    urgent matters, you may call at any time.  

A great prophet has risen in our midst. God has  
visited his people. (Mark 4:35-41) 

Eucharistic Revival-week of June 23, 2024-Twelfth 
Sunday in Ordinary Time A Minute with Jesus:  The 
word Eucharist actually means thanksgiving. The 
Sacrament of the Eucharist is an action of thanksgiving 
to God. We want to thank our Heavenly Father for His 
works: creating the whole world and each one of us; 
sending His Son to redeem us through His Death and 
Resurrection; healing and purifying us through the 
grace of the Sacraments; and giving us the gift of  
Eternal Life with Him. At Mass, when we receive Jesus 
in the Eucharist, it is the most important time to give 
thanks. Let’s pray this right now and every day this 
week: “Rejoice always, pray without ceasing, give 
thanks in all circumstances; for this is the will of God 
in Christ Jesus for 
you”  (1Thessalonians 5:16-18). 
This week, read how Jesus gave 
thanks to God in Luke 22:14-20. 



 

 

 MASS  SCHEDULE/INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK: 
Saturday, June 22 -  
      4:00pm SBSH † Living & Deceased Members of the  
           Henry Rogalski Family, by Barbara Pyle    
Sunday, June 23 -  12th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
     8:00am HR † Walter & Angela Bonk, by their Daughters 
     10:00am SBSH † Nellie & Ray Purkapile, by Roger & Arlene 
       Straskowski         
Monday, June 24 -  
     8:15am  TCS † Communion Service 
Tuesday, June 25-  
     8:30am HR † In Memory of Mary Slark, by Lana Ciszewski 
Wednesday, June 26 -    
     8:15am TCS † Living & Deceased Members of the Wall,  
                                     Pajak, Lindall, Schafer & Stevens 
                                                                    Families, by Family  
 Thursday, June 27 -   
     8:30am HR † Harold Laube, by Holy Rosary PCCW  
     10:30am Oakbrook † Greg Turenne, by Thorp PCCW   
Friday, June 28-   
      8:15am TCS † John & Evelyn Lewandowski, by Family  
Saturday, June 29 -  
      4:00pm SBSH †  Rosalie & George Klovas, by Jeanne &  
                                                                                            Holly FreneƩe  
      7:00pm Czestochowa † Pat Slowiak, by Therese Slowiak 
Sunday, June 30 -  13th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
     8:00am HR † William Benzschawel, by Brian & Roseanne 
                                                                                                 Benzschawel 
     10:00am SBSH † Dolores Nolechek, by Mary Ann Truckey  
                                                                                           
      
                                                                                                          
                                                                              

HR = Holy Rosary, Owen  / SBSH = St Bernard-St Hedwig, Thorp /  TCS = Thorp Catholic School Chapel, Thorp   

Pastoral Anointing of the Sick,  Baptism,  Confirmation,  Marriage:  
     Fr. Stan  608-881-9265 
     Parish Office:   Holy Rosary 715-229-0606  or 
                                St. Bernard-St. Hedwig 715-669-5526 

CZESTOCHOWA  MASS—Last Saturday of  the  month  7:00pm.    
 ST. BERNARD-ST. HEDWIG Eucharistic Adoration  
         TCS—Every Wednesday 9am to 9pm  

Ahora tenemos misales in Espanol. Nuestros Hispano  
hablantes los pueden encounter en la entrada de la iglesia.  
Holy Rosary and St Bernard-St Hedwig  

CONFESSIONS:  TCS: Wednesday 7:50am to 8:10am  
SBSH: Saturday     3:30pm to 3:55pm  
HR: Thursday 8:05am-8:25am & Sunday 7:30am-7:55am    

IMPORTANT NOTICE - OPEN HOURS 
SBSH Church: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday & Friday 6am-4pm               
              Saturday 6:00am-5:00pm      Sunday 9:00am-11:30am 
TCS Chapel: Wednesday 7:30am-9:00pm                       
              Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday  7:30am-3:30pm 

 

American Red Cross Bloodmobile - Will be at the  
Thorp Fire Hall, Tuesday, June 25, 2024 from 
11:00am-5:00pm.  

    Offerings from the week of  June 10, 2024 thru  June 16, 2024 
    SB-SH     HR 
Inspired by the Spirit:   

       Goal    $285,000.00   $70,000.00 
      Pledged    $199,085.00 $100,012.00 
     Paid In       $80,135.00    $53,667.00 
     Received Back       $30,855.00    $32,166.53 

   Diocesan Appeal:   
       Goal   $36,285.00 $12,310.00 
       Pledged   $14,225.00  $10,375.00 
Adult Envelopes:         $1,347.00        $438.00 
ACH Adult Envelopes:            $850.00     
Offertory:       $256.00    $181.30 
TCS & REP Tuition:          $65.00  
Building & Maint.:       $155.00    $100.00 
Casa Hogar:   
Candles:             $67.75         $1.25 
     Total:   $2,740.75         $720.55 

Attention:  As discussed and decreed by the  
bishops of the province the following change is 
made. Starting July 1, 2024 the mass stipends will  
increase to $20.00 per Mass intention. 

St. Bernard-St. Hedwig PCCW will hold a special 
meeting on Wednesday, June 26, 2024 at 6:30pm in 
the church basement. Please attend, an important 
topic will be discussed. 

Holy Rosary PCCW News: Thank you to all the 
ladies who donated pies or cash and volunteered to 
work at the pie and ice cream stand for Withee 
Days on Sunday, June 16th. A big thank you to  
Marianne Frese for donating the ice cream and ice. 
Also thank you to everyone who supported our 
stand, we were sold out in one hour and twenty 
minutes! – PCCW Pie Stand Committee  

O-W Knights of Columbus, Marian Council #7894: 
Thank for supporting Father Joe’s Milk Can Fund and 
the Casa Hogar Juan Mission in Peru.  

 

 

TCS Times 
   Thank you so much for all who turned up for our 
first Summer Spruce Up (workday). The bathrooms 
are getting a paint refreshing, windows are sparkling 
clean, walls are wiped, and we had fun working  
together. It is such a blessing to have people from all 
generations coming together to support the Thorp 
Catholic School that they have loved and that has  
impacted their life.  
   This summer TCS is launching a new program 
called ‘July at TCS’ where we are welcoming children 
to our building on Tuesday and Wednesday mornings 
throughout July. We are offering various activities/
classes like cooking, outdoor skills, crafting, coloring, 
games, puzzles, Legos, K’nex, crocheting, music, 
basic sewing, and more. If you have an interest in any 
of these areas and would like to share that with some 
young people for an hour or two, please reach out to 
me for more details. Thank you for all the ways you 
support God’s work at TCS. 
God Bless, 
Kendra Conley 
Thorp Catholic School Principal   651-323-3294 
administrator@thorpcatholicschool.org  

Pastor writes… 
My Dear loving People,  
     With heavy heart and much sorrow, I inform you 
that my father, Antony of 90 years old, passed away 
on Tuesday June 18th at my home peacefully sur-
rounded by his children and family members. After my 
mother’s death on March 7th. 2023, he was always sad 
thinking about my mother and weeping all the time. He 
could not imagine another life without my mother. He 
found it meaningless to live alone without her and so he 
used to go to the cemetery of my mother often and talk 
to her alone. Whenever I spoke to him over the phone, 
he used to tell me that my mother calls him to heaven. 
As he said, he has gone to be with my mother perma-
nently leaving me alone as an orphan. I strongly believe 
that it is purely a God’s plan that he should be with my 
mother safe and comfortable in heaven.  
     My father’s funeral went on well on Wednesday 
June 19th at parish Saint Mother Theresa’s church in my 
native place. My bishop Most Reverand Lourdu 
Anandam officiated the funeral Mass and all of my 
diocesan and religious brother priests concelebrated and 
consoled my family on that funeral day.  
     I feel guilty of myself because as a son, I have not 
done anything to my mother and my father in my life 
and at least I was not able to be with them during the 
last stages of their life.  
Hence, I request your valuable prayers to my father and 
to my family members so that we might be consoled 
and strengthened by God. May their souls and the souls 
of all the faithful departed through the mercy of God, 
REST IN PEACE. Amen.  
     In Risen Christ, 
Father Stan   
stanymichael@gmail.com   608-881-9265 

St. Bernard-St. Hedwig PCCW Thrift Sale: 
   Words cannot express how thankful we are for all 
your help at the spring thrift sale. We are so grateful for 
your time, talent, and treasures provided. Your hard 
work made the sale a great success. 
   After the sale, many items continue to help others. 
We donated lots of useful items to several other 
organizations. 
   Our gross profit from the sale was $5,662.00. The 
funds raised from all these sales during the year help to 
repair or replace items at the quonset hall and also help 
the Thorp Catholic School. 
   The next thrift sale is booked for July. Due to  
openings at the Quonset, we will be accepting drop-offs 
during the week of July 1st through July 5th, and also 
the following week on Monday and Tuesday, July 8th 
and 9th. The sale will be on Wednesday, July 10th and 
Thursday, July 11th. Any volunteers are welcome to 
come help. Good opportunity for community service. 
For more info, contact Bonnie 715-512-1234 or Pat  
715-669-5722 

Heartland Hospice is looking for volunteers to help  
provide comfort care as well as spiritual and emotional 
support for terminally ill patients and their families. 
They serve patients in Barron, Chippewa Falls, Clark, 
Dunn, Eau Claire, Jackson, St. Croix, and Trempeleau 
Counties. Please contact Cathy Barkovich at 715-214-
2485 if you are interested.  

Photos of Eucharistic Rally and Daily National Eu-
charistic Pilgrimage Stops: Pictures from each NEP 
stop are available for free download at: 
flickr.com/photos/diolc/albums or QR 
code to the right, to make the photos 
available to your parishioners for  
download.  

Retrouvaille: Healing Your Marriage – Retrouvaille 
(French for “Rediscovery”) is a 3-phase program  
designed to give you the tools to restore your marriage 
and rebuild a loving relationship. For more  
information, call 1-877-922-HOPE (4673) or visit 
website: HelpOurMarriage.org. Fully Confidential and 
affordable. The next program begins with a weekend 
stay in the Wausau area, August 16-18, 2024. 


